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Kerr McGee Corporation 
c/o R.J. Quance 
Exploration and Production Division 
P.O. Box 25861 
Oklahoma City, OK 73125 

Dear Mr. Quance: 

Your February 3, 1988, letter requests assistance in attesting to locate a 
suitable fresh, brackish, or saltwater source capable of supplying from 2,000 
to A,000 BWPD. You indicate that your investigation relates to leases in 
Sections 1 and 2, Township 8 South, Range 33 East. This area is not located 
within a declared underground water basin in the State of New Mexico; 
therefore the dri l l i n g of wells and appropriation of water in this area would 
not require a permit from this office. The State Engineer would have no 
jurisdiction over ground water development other than to prevent waste. A map 
showing the declared underground water-basins in New Mexico is enclosed. 

The USGS Button Mesa NE Quadrangle map indicates that there is at least one 
windmill in Section 2, T8S, R33E with additional windmills in adjacent 
sections. The major water bearing formation in this area is the Ogallala 
Formation. The western boundary of the Ogallala is located just a few miles 
west from your area of interest and dips to the east from New Mexico into 
Texas. The gradient of water movement in the Ogallala is generally from west 
to east with the saturated thickness increasing from west to east. In your 
area of interest, the saturated thickness of the Ogallala may be very small, 
which may be indicative of low producing wells. The State Engineer Office has 
checked i t s records and does not have any specific information on ground 
water quality or quantity for your area. There are, however, the following 
reports available for the surrounding areas that may be of interest to you. 

McAda, Douglas, 1984, Projected Water Level Declines in the Ogallala Aquifer 
in Lea County, New Mexico, JT. ST Geological Survey Water Resources 
Investigations Report 84-4062 84 p., This report was prepared to provide 
information to planners and water users in determining how much water was 
available for use and to estimate the present quantity of water in the 
Ogallala Aquifer in Lea County and is available through the Open File Service 
Section Branch of Distribution, US Geological Survey, MS 306, Box 25425, 
Denver Federal Center, Denver, Colorado 80225. 
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Cooper, J. B., 1960, Ground Water in the Causey-Lingo Area, Roosevelt County, 
New Mexico, New Mexico State Engineer Technical Report 14"̂  51 p., The 
Causey-Lingo area is located in south-central Roosevelt County. This report 
addresses water quantity, quality and water levels for the study area. 
Enclosed is a copy of this report. 

Lansford, Robert R., 1974, Water Resources Evaluation of the Southern High 
Plains of New Mexico, New Mexico Water Resources Research Institute, WRRI 
Report No. 4~4~ 59 p., The Southern High Plains includes your area of 
interest. This report indicates that groundwater in the Southern High Plains 
is normally encountered at reasonably shallow depths with a saturated 
thickness generally less than 200 feet. This report is available through the 
NMWRRI, NewMexico State University, Box 3167, Las Cruces, NewMexico 88003. 

Please let me know i f further discussion of this matter would be helpful. 

Sincerely 

S.f. Reynol 
State Engini 

SER.egr 

Enclosure 
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